
 

 
 

 
30 May 2025 
 
 
Jon Muller 
Via email: jonm123@me.com 
 
 
Dear Jon, 
 
Official Information Act request 
 
Further to your OIA request received by Environmental Protection Authority on Friday, 23 May 2025 and was 
transferred to Scion on Thursday, 29 May 2025, please find our responses below with your original request in 
bold and our response in italics. 
 
Your request:  
I note that an experimental trial of gene edited Pinus radiata has been planted in the field trial site at Scion.  
• question 6: “What are the two traits the trees been gene edited for?” 

 
Scion response: 
Scion’s field trial approval lists traits we are allowed to test (see below table).  Two genes associated with cell 
wall development were edited, both targeting the biomass utilization trait. 
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You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of our decision. Information about 
how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Tania Stanley, 
(tania.stanley@scionresearch.com). 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Dr Florian Graichen 
Acting CEO 
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